YOUR LETTERHEAD
DATE
The Honorable Darrell Steinberg, Chair 

Senate Natural Resources & Water Committee  

State Capitol, Room 4035
Sacramento, CA  95814

RE:  SB 917, Cooperative Conservation Act of 2007

Dear Chairman Steinberg:
BRIEFLY DESCRIBE YOUR ORGANIZATION AND THE WORK YOU DO.

Over the past 30 years, the budget and staffing by the State for maintenance and restoration of riparian and natural areas has reduced dramatically.  Tasking and staffing by the State has, in many cases, become secondary to locally inspired work carried out by community groups using bond funding and volunteers.

There is a huge base of support for maintaining and restoring our riparian and natural areas.  That public support has been demonstrated by the voter’s approvals of Propositions 12, 13, 40, 50 and 84.  However, the limitations of bond funding have restricted critical community-based tasks in favor of quick-turn-around projects.  In addition, the non-partisan Legislative Analyst has warned that the State has reached a debt service ratio which it should not exceed to prevent harming the State’s credit rating.
Waters of the state are now removed from watersheds for commercial bottling purposes.  This bill would establish a royalty/user fee for the use of this public resource for tasks that maintain and restore our riparian and natural areas.  There is a direct nexus from the production of bottled water and the de-watering of watersheds for that product.  There is also direct nexus from the production of bottled water and the accumulation of discarded water bottles found in our rivers, lakes, estuaries and beaches.

This bill will allocate the revenues through the structure established in Proposition 40 for watershed restoration work.  This structure prioritizes community-based proposals that have been shown to be highly cost-efficient and enduring in solving the most critical local and regional watershed needs.

This user fee would re-direct the popular maintenance and restoration work in our riparian and natural areas away from the “feast or famine” of bond funding to a stable funding stream.

Our organization urges you to please support SB 917 in every way possible.  We would appreciate the opportunity to work with you and your Committee staff to help this critically needed legislation succeed.  Please feel free to contact us at (insert phone number).

Sincerely,

_____________________

Your Organization 
cc:
Senator Carole Migden
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